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DOVER BOARD OF HEALTH

Regular Meeting

April 14, 2025    5:00 pm

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER / SUNSHINE STATEMENT

Ary Orama-Galloza, Board Secretary called the meeting to order and stated the rescheduled meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act, also known as the Sunshine Law, and duly posted and advertised.

Ary Orama-Galloza, Board Secretary, called the ROLL. 

	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Darlene Kasko, President
	X
	
	

	Rosita Scinto, V.P.
	X
	
	

	Rhoda Myles
	X
	
	

	Janice Anthony
	X
	
	

	Irene Hansen
	X
	
	

	Alessandra Scarneo, Alternate
	X
	
	


ALSO PRESENT
	Ary Orama Galloza, Board Sec’y/Registrar

	

	

	

	

	


PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Ary Orama-Galloza, Board Secretary, entertained a motion to accept the minutes from the January 13, 2025, reorganization/regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Health.

A motion to accept the minutes from the January 13, 2025, reorganization/regularly scheduled meeting was made by Darlene Kasko and duly seconded by
Janice Anthony.
Ary Orama-Galloza, Board Secretary, conducted a ROLL CALL VOTE
	Name
	Motion
	Second
	Ayes
	Noes
	Abstain

	Darlene Kasko, President
	X
	
	X
	
	

	Rosita Scinto, V.P.
	
	
	X
	
	

	Rhoda Myles
	
	
	X
	
	

	Janice Anthony
	
	X
	X
	
	

	Irene Hansen
	
	
	X
	
	

	Alessandra Scarneo, Alternate
	
	
	X
	
	


CORRESPONDENCE:

· An email notification was received from the NJ Registrar’s Association regarding the upcoming Spring Conference in Bridgewater.
OLD/NEW BUSINESS:

The following overview of old business was provided by Ary Orama-Galloza, Board Secretary:

· The Monthly Activity Report for March was distributed to the Board. The report included:
· Revenue Summary

· REHS report

· Nurse’s report
· Sanitation Inspector Summons Report

· Animal Control reports

· The Health Department renovation is progressing. However, it will take more time than anticipated.
· Updates on annual memberships to the NJ Registrar’s Association and the NJ Environmental Health Association.
· Massage Parlor updates were provided and included an environmental and sanitary assessment of massage parlor establishments.

· Sanitation Inspector update included garbage and recycling code enforcement activities.
· The Public Health Nurse attended an Injection Safety Conference on March 11th at the Middlesex County Fire Academy. The program was hosted by the NJ Department of Health.
THE MEETING WAS OPENED TO MEMBERS OF THE BOARD
The board engaged in general discussion about massage parlors, expressing interests ranging from licensing and renewals to inspections and code enforcement, etc.
THE MEETING WAS OPENED TO MEMBERS OF THE GENERAL PUBLIC:
No one from the general public was present.
ADJOURNMENT:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Rhoda Myles and duly seconded by Rosita Scinto.
ROLL CALL VOTE
	Name
	Motion
	Second
	Ayes
	Noes
	Abstain

	Darlene Kasko, President
	
	
	X
	
	

	Rosita Scinto, V.P.
	
	X
	X
	
	

	Rhoda Myles
	X
	
	X
	
	

	Janice Anthony
	
	
	X
	
	

	Irene Hansen
	
	
	X
	
	

	Alessandra Scarneo, Alternate
	
	
	X
	
	


MEETING ADJOURNED

5:44 pm
